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 City Council Meeting Minutes

 March 11, 2025
Present:  Susan Murre, Debbie Sheppard, Freda Jordan, Terri Brewer, Debra Gracia

Guests: Vivian Duling-El, Gus Gracia, Rodney Partin, Anthony Jones

Mayor called the meeting to order at 6:32pm.  

After the Pledge of Allegiance, Debbie gave the invocation.

Susan swore in Debra Gracia as the new councilwoman.

The minutes from February 2025 were presented.  Freda made a motion to accept the minutes as presented.  Debbie seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

The financial statements for February 2025 were presented.  Debbie made a motion to accept the financials as presented.  Debra seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

As part of the discussion of the financials, the council noted the large deposit from the State Comptroller’s office.   Council made the decision to earmark those funds to be used to upgrade all of the roads within the city limits.

Susan mentioned that our bank account stands above the limit that is covered by the FDIC.  We could open another account strictly for the road funds, but that it is quite possible that the money would be spent within the year.  Council made the decision to let the funds stay with Austin Bank.

Susan went over the rate increase proposed by Center Point Energy.  No action was taken by the Council.

Susan discussed having a City Clerk.  While Mr. Jones is interested, Council felt that the position needed to be posted.  Susan will post on local sites and a decision will be made at the April meeting.  

Debbie shared the results of her search for port-a-potties for the park area.  Based on the pricing, Terri made a motion to go with JOTS.  Freda seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.  Debbie will follow up with JOTS.

Council briefly went over the pavilion plans.  Freda suggested adding a ceiling fan in the kitchen.  Susan noted that a community member had volunteered to build wooden picnic tables, but Council felt that the metal ones would serve asa a better choice.  

Susan briefly noted items that will be discussed in April – the Opioid Abatement funds, Rock Asphalt for the walking trail, and scholarships for Seniors.

Freda made a motion to adjourn.  Debra seconded the motion.  All in favor – motion carried.

___________________________ Susan Murre, Mayor 
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